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: Running Club : 
www.midessexcasuals.org.uk
Secretary – Dave Game. 21 Elm Rise, Witham CM8 2LE.
2013
Membership: stands at 89 (79), 59 (58) first claim 4 (2) junior, 26 (21) second claim.(figures in brackets are last years) Our membership has increased every year.
The coming year:
Membership year now starts  September 1st when your £5 club membership fee will be due. 

Any suggestions for fun events throughout the year are welcome, especially if you want to organise it!.
England Athletics fees (now £10) are due in April for 1st claim road running members only. 
Our running year: A total of 41 (33) took part in the cross countries last year,  Greg and Ann Adamson won the winter cross country championships. Dan again did an excellent job in organising and supporting the teams.
Essex cross country League: 11 (7)  members took part this year. £50 club fee.
Mid Essex cross country League: 35 (26) members took part this year, Free entry but race costa £150. Our own race went smoothly, taking the marshalls round the course a week before the event (and buying them lunch) seemed to work really well, so we'll do that again this year (Dec 2nd). Congratulations are due to Ian for setting out the course and planning the marshalling.
53-12 cross country league: 26 (20) members took part this year. Entry fee increase to £3/head.
Trail: We have promoted 17 (15) trail events this year: the Annual Easter race 169 (181) entries, a Summer series of 6 quarter marathon events with 515 (485) entries in total, Jubilee trail 119 entries, the annual Scouts trail 102 entries and 8 other trails including our first narrative night trail and first map night trail.  I cancelled the Tour of Terling due to calendar congestion and also rings around the rodings due to footpath issues, the Headingham trail was a disaster with heavy snow the night before and only 12 entries.  Andy, Chris, Clare and Tom also put on successful trail races during the year. All together we attracted 1263 (1394)  entries.
Graham and Val are leading this years trail championships in which 67 (53) of our runners have taken part so far this year in over 72 events. Jon Bolton, Nikki Bennett, David Reaves, Roy Read, Clare Phillips, Paul Scrivener, Andy Kennedy and Graham Baker have all been individual race winners this year, and Diane Knights, Val White, Roy Read, Graham Baker and Ron Dawson were all quarter marathon series winners.

In the Essex Way we had two teams, finishing 13th and 19th, congratulations are due to Dan for an excellent job organising and supporting the teams.
Finances:
Are healthy, we started the year with £697 and finished it with £445 (laptop £395). As long as we start the year with enough in the bank to cover our affiliation fees (£125) and Essex league fees (£50) we are  financially sound. The majority of our membership fees are still to be collected (£360 if all re-join). We have assets of  £1130 (kit £595)

Membership fees pay for the club affiliations and administration fees (i.e. England athletics club affiliation, web site costs, postage etc). 

Club kit is self financing (mostly) however we will need more club kit next year (10 vests £130, 10 hoodies £130, 10 T-shirts £60). Vests and Hoodies are £12, T-shirts and caps £5.

Our trail events pay for themselves and subsidise everything else as required, the main requirement is to fund our cross countries, mid essex league costs £150, 53-12 league costs £100, essex league, essex way & essex champs costs £100. 

We made several charitable donations from trail race fees to Essex Air Ambulance, Addaction and Cambridge Cancer help, Age UK, RNIB,  Hatfield Peverel Scouts, Willingale fete and Kate/Jaynes charity ???
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